
	

	

ALBUQUERQUE-BERNALILLO COUNTY 
AIR QUAULITY COALITION 

1 Civic Plaza, Room 3023 
Albuquerque, NM 87102 

 
 

MINUTES OF MEETING – November 1, 2017 
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Mr. David Duran, EH Supervisor    Mr. Gabriel Pacyniak 
Mr. Dan Gates, Senior Engineer    Ms. Mariah Tafoya 
Ms. Theresa Gonzales, Accounting Asst.    
Mr. Fabian Macias, Air Quality Official   OTHER GOVERNMENTAL 
Mr. Edward Merta, AQ Reg. Dev. Coord.   PARTICIPANTS 
Mr. Travis Miller, EH Supervisor    Mr. Matt Cross-Guillen, NM Department of Health 
Mr. Danny Nevarez, Deputy Director   Ms. Maggie Hart Stebbins, County Commissioner 
Ms. Carol Parker, Asst. City Attorney   Ms. Debra Tellez, Environmental Protection Agency 
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Mr. Damon Reyes, EH Manager    PRESENTERS 
Mr. Dario Rocha, E Manager     Mr. Mike McKinstry, EH Scientist 
Mr. Dwayne Salisbury, EH Manager    Ms. Holly Huffines, EH Specialist II 
Mr. Isreal Tavarez, EH Manager 
 
   __________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
 Deputy Director Danny Nevarez called the meeting to order at 6:00pm and announced the following: 
 

• EHD is applying for the EPA Community Scale Grant of $750,000 – No award yet. 
• EHD will be proposing to add a monitoring station in San Jose community.  The proposal 

will be included in the 2018 Annual Network Review. 
• As a result of EHD’s request, EPA concurred to reinstate the North Valley Monitoring 

station. 
• Air Quality Coalition would like to be as transparent as possible. Live streaming was rolled 

out on Facebook on the July 19, 2017 Coalition meeting, which had over 15,000 views. 
• Emissions Inventory reporting has increased from 18% in 2013 to 93% in 2016. 
• Air Quality Program’s collection and billings for the Stationary Source annual fees have 

increased to 99%. 
 

 



	

	

 

 

ITEM #1: Demonstration of Inspection 

EHD employees, Mr. Mike McKinstry and Ms. Holly Huffines demonstrated the use of the GS300 
infrared camera (Camera).  They demonstrated that the Camera can be used for stationary source 
inspection. Their demonstration covered the following topics: 

• Camera use and its benefits during inspection;  
• Detecting fluid level in tanks;  
• Infrared photos and video recordings; 
• Detecting temperature differences which allows the user to view and record substances that 

can’t be seen with naked eye; and 
• Range and sensitivity settings for viewing episodes up 50 feet. 

 

ITEM #2: Working Session (Dr. Stringer) 

Dr. Chelle Stringer continued discussion from the July 19, 2017 Coalition meeting on the indicators of 
success for the Coalition. Ms. Stringer asked Coalition members to discuss and come up with problem 
statements and potential projects to identify air quality issues that the Coalition could address.  

Coalition Members voted on which problem to work on first. 

The final vote selected was determined to be "cumulative impacts" as the first project to be addressed by 
the Coalition. 

Coalition members agreed that any interested members would present relevant data on cumulative 
impacts for discussion at the next Coalition meeting. 

 

VIEWING ON FACEBOOK: 

If you were unable to attend you can view the meeting at:  

https://www.facebook.com/CABQAirQuality/?fref=nf  

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

 No other business discussed. 

 

NEXT MEETING  

Date: February 1, 2018 

Location: To be Announced 

 



	

	

ADJOURNMENT 

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.  


